

MEMORANDUM

DATE: February 10, 2025

TO:

The Granby Board of Selectmen

FROM:

Mike Walsh, Granby Town Manager

REGARDING:

Board of Selectmen Proclamation for the American Legion

As you may recall, the Town of Granby held a Holiday Tree Lighting Ceremony next to the Library in December to kick off the Town's annual holiday festivities. The event was well attended and everyone had a good time.

New for this event was the use of a sound system including microphone, amplifiers, and all the equipment that goes with it. The use of the sound system was generously provided by the American Legion Shannon Shattuck Post 182.

Because of their generosity, a proclamation is attached for the Board of Selectmen to consider at their February 18th, 2025 scheduled meeting.

There is a bit of a story behind the American Legion's procurement of the sound system and while that is detailed in the proclamation, additional details will be provided by Curt Johnson who helped coordinate the fund raising campaign that results in the funds available for the procurement.

All of the people listed in the proclamation have been invited to attend the February 18th Board of Selectmen Meeting. If I can answer any questions on the aforementioned, please let me know. Thank you.